playtimes Newsletter

Warmer Weather
As the weather has finally started to get warmer please can all children be provided with their own sun cream and a sun hat. We will be doing lots more outside as the weather is getting nicer and children must be protected from the sun. We will provide plenty of drinks for the children in the hot weather and even an ice pop or 2! 

Staff update

We would like to say a big thankyou to Alex who has been our cleaner for several years. Alex will be leaving us mid June where he will be developing his own window cleaning company, we wish him all the best! We are currently recruiting for his position and hope to have a replacement soon. As some of you know Alex does also work some of our holiday club sessions, which he will continue to do.

What we have been busy doing
Pre-school have been busy with lots of different activities, they have especially enjoyed making streamers and taking them to the park to fly them around, they have enjoyed washing dolls with soap, water, and flannels. The children have been doing lots of painting with various tools and making sensory bags. The children have loved making and jumping in muddy puddles. A very happy group of children thoroughly enjoyed themselves, when they decided they wanted to paint themselves with mud! Of course, they were being friendly tigers, photo evidence of this to follow!
The S club children have been busy creating with paper, we have been doing lots of origami, we have made book marks, frogs, rabbits and butterflies all out of paper!  The children have been making healthy banana milkshakes as well as a healthy ice cream, made from a cone, yoghurt and fruit, this went down a treat! The children have also really enjoyed playing tennis and sports on the wii and making soup and mud pies in the mud kitchen.

Whats next
The preschool children having been doing a lot of role play cooking recently, so we are going to be taking this interest and doing more cooking with the children. As well as this we will be making a fairy garden, where the children can use their imagination to engage in play.

We are going to be setting up a ‘council’ for the s club children where they will be given more choice around what activities and snacks they would like at s club, as we feel a child’s voice is very important. 
Rising 5’s
As the final half term is fast approaching we are starting to prepare the children who are moving up the big school in September. We have been for story sessions over at the school, which the children have really enjoyed and the teachers will be coming to visit us at Playtimes on Tues 6th June and Thursday 15th June. 
We will be starting our rising 5 sessions with the children after May half term, if you haven’t signed your child up for this yet, please do as spaces are going fast. We will be getting children ready for school by providing them with the opportunities to take part in a PE lesson, just like they will be doing at school, writing their names, counting to 10 and recognising how many objects they have in front of them , as well as learning basic phonics and talking about how they feel, making the transition to school smooth and exciting.

Label Clothing
Please make sure that your child’s belongings are labelled, we have had a couple of things go missing, so labelling your children’s items would really help us to keep a track of whose things belong to who.
Astro Turf
As some of you may have noticed we have been busy digging up the grass in the middle of the garden at the back. This is because we are very excitedly having some astro turf put down for the children to enjoy. The work on this will be done during the May half term holidays and then the children will be able to enjoy picnics and participate in various other activities on the grass.
Lending Library
Big thankyou to Sophie and Ollies Mummy and Daddy for donating a sofa to Playtimes, this has helped us to be able to develop our lending library area. Please take advantage of all the books, puzzles and games we have available for you to take home and do with your children. All you need to do, is choose something from the shelf in the main entrance and sign it out in our blue book, then sign it back in again when you return it.

Learning Journeys

As you know we have changed the way we record the children’s development and we now keep them in the main room. Please take a few minutes to come and have a look at your child’s development folder and see how well they are doing but please only look at your own  child’s folder as the information is confidential.

May Half Term

During our holiday club periods, we take children from the age of 2 years up until they are 12 years old, if you would like to bring your child along to join in with lots of exciting activities and adventures please contact Playtimes. We will be going on lots of walks around the village, we will cooking and we will be having straw challenges! What can you make out of a number of straws and we will be making ice cream too!
September Intake
We have spaces available for Preschool in September, we take children from 2 years old, so if you know anyone that’s looking for a preschool please send them our way, or if your child already attends the setting please let a member of staff know what days and sessions you would like them to attend in September. We also have spaces at our breakfast club and after school club for September.

Dates for the Diary

Fathers Day Tea- 16th June 2pm

Visits from reception teachers- 6th & 15th June 
Summer Fete at Spaldwick school- 8th July

Parents evening- 11th July start at 6pm

Sports Day- 14th July 9.15 am
Day trip out-  TBC

Last Day of term- 21st July

Summer holiday Dates- 24th July- 11thAugust (Closed for 2 weeks) open again 28thAugust- 5th September
